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REPORT ON THE MEETING OF OCTOBER 4, 2012, OF THE INFORMAL WORKING GROUP OF THE Management Board OF THE Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development ON COMBINING THE 2010 AND 2011 FEMCIDI PROGRAMMING CYCLES 

(Presented by the Vice Chair of the MB/IACD)

At the request of the Vice Chair of the MB/IACD, a meeting of the informal working group of the MB/IACD was called for Thursday, October 4, 2012.  The meeting was open to all member states and was attended by six members of the MB/IACD (Colombia, El Salvador, Mexico, Panama, the United States, and Venezuela) and the delegations of Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Ecuador, and Trinidad and Tobago. 

The Vice Chair reported that this meeting had been convened in response to a request made at the MB/IACD meeting of September 7, 2012.  The group proceeded to consider the three proposals on participation in the combined 2010 and 2011 FEMCIDI programming cycle.  The Vice Chair emphasized that such a combination of two programming cycles was an exceptional measure.
Responding to a query by the delegations, the Executive Secretariat reported that the states’ participation in the FEMCIDI projects would affect only two cycles (2010 and 2011) in which FEMCIDI projects in the science and technology, culture, and tourism sectors would be financed.  The Executive Secretariat also stressed that, at the meeting of September 7, 2012, the MB/IACD had agreed upon the FEMCIDI education projects; one remained pending a requested reformulation by the proposing country and would be considered in the coming months. 

The three proposals considered were as follows:

1. Only those countries that contributed resources to both programming cycles may present and/or participate in the FEMCIDI projects that are approved in the 2010 and 2011 FEMCIDI programming cycles.

2. Countries that contributed resources to one of the programming cycles, either 2010 or 2011, may present and/or participate in the projects that are approved in the 2010 and 2011 FEMCIDI programming cycles with those resources. 

3. Countries that only contributed resources to one of the programming cycles, either 2010 or 2011, may only participate in the projects that are approved in the 2010 and 2011 FEMCIDI programming cycles, and may not present project proposals. 

The delegations in attendance found that the second proposal allowed for broader participation by states that have contributed to one of the two FEMCIDI programming cycles.  The delegation of El Salvador noted that, although this is an exceptional measure, it is important to move forward with discussions on the definitive structure that will be given to FEMCIDI through the transition phase agreed upon in October 2010, so that FEMCIDI may begin on a regular basis as soon as possible. 

The Vice Chair of the MB/IACD reported that, on the basis of the results of this informal meeting, the members of the MB/IACD would be formally consulted by electronic means, so as to arrive at a decision before the CIDI meeting scheduled for October 15.  In addition, the Secretariat was asked to assist the MB/IACD in preparing a proposed preliminary draft resolution, which would be recommended to CIDI, to combine the 2010 and 2011 FEMCIDI programming cycles.
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